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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

UNDER THE AUTHORITY OF THE PLANNING ACT 
 

On the date and at the time and location shown below, a PUBLIC HEARING will be 
held to receive representations from any persons who wish to make them in respect 
to the following matter: 
 

BY-LAW NO. 792-18 

Being an AMENDMENT to the TOWN OF NIVERVILLE  

ZONING BY-LAW NO. 663-08, as amended 

 
Location:  Niverville Heritage Centre, 100B Heritage Trail 
   Niverville, MB. 
 
Date & Time: June 5, 2018 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Applicant:  Sunset Estates Ltd. 
 
Proposal:  That Zoning Map 1, attached to and being part of the Town of   
   Niverville Zoning By-law No. 663-08, Appendix “A” as amended,   
   is hereby further amended in order that: 

 

The area generally  
described as Pt. Block 6, 
Plan 44819 in  
SE1/4 25-7-3 EPM be  
re-zoned from “OS” 
Parks and Open Spaces 
to “R2” Two Family 
Residential Zone as  
shown outlined in the 
diagram.   
 

Area Affected: Pt. Block 6, Plan 44819 
in SE1/4 25-7-3 EPM 
(St. Andrews Way)  

 
For Information 
Contact:  Audrey Neufeld 
   Box 267,  
   Niverville, MB  
   R0A 1E0 
   204-388-4600  
   ext.102 
   Email: cao@whereyoubelong.ca 
 
 
A copy of the proposal and supporting material may be inspected at the location noted above during 
normal office hours, Monday to Friday. Copies may be made and extracts taken therefrom, upon  
request. 

N 



Well Water Testing Days 
 

The Seine-Rat River Conservation district will 
once again be assisting residents with private 
well water testing for the presence of E.coli and 
Coliform bacteria.  
 
Water sample bottles and applications can be 
picked up at the Town Office, 86 Main Street, 
Niverville during regular office hours. 
 
Testing days are May 24th and June 21st.  

Calling all Volunteers! 
 

Niverville Olde Tyme Country Fair is 
looking for volunteers on June 8 & 9, 
2018 to work at wristband sales,  
volunteer tent, parade route, li-
censed event and set up.  Anyone 
available to help out may contact 
Amanda Dumont at  
volunteers@nivervillefair.com  
or call 204-270-0135. 

Manitoba Youth Job Centre 
 Is Now Open! 

86 Main Street, Niverville 
 

Office Hours are Monday - Friday 
9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

(closed for lunch between 1 and 1:45 p.m.) 
 
Whether you are looking for 
a job (between the ages of 
12 to 29) or looking to hire a 
youth, please feel free to 
contact Holly Smith, this 
year’s Youth Engagement 
Leader! 
 
Phone: 204-304-0817  
 
Nivervillemyjc@gov.mb.ca  

TOWN OF NIVERVILLE PROPOSED  
MUNICIPAL PESTICIDE PROGRAM 

  

Public Notice is hereby given that the Town of 
Niverville intends to conduct the following  
Pesticide Control Program during 2018: 
 
 1. To control noxious weeds on road allowances, 
public reserves and parks with in the municipality, 
the Town may use the herbicides Fiesta, Round Up, 
2-4-D Amine 600, and Curtail M.  The program will 
run from May 1, 2018 to October 31, 2018 using a 
ground sprayer. 
 
2. To control populations of nuisance mosquitoes, 
the Town may larvacide using Aquabac 200g.  

This program will commence from May 1, 2018 to 
October 31, 2018. 
 
 All pesticides and procedures applied will be in 
accordance with federal laws and recommenda-
tions of those of the Manitoba Department of Ag-
riculture. 
 

The public may send written submissions or 
objections within 15 days of the publication of 
the notice to the department below: 
 

Manitoba Conservation 
 Pesticide/Fertilizer Section        

Suite 160, 123 Main Street,  
Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 1A5 

UPDATE ON TOWN WATERING BAN 
 

Council would like to extend their sincere appreciation to 
Niverville residents for their cooperation in adhering to 
the watering ban.  The watering ban is having its desired 
positive impact in ensuring the water treatment plant is 
operating as designed. 
 

Good news is on the horizon!  Positive progress is being 
made on the completion of the new waterline.  Staff have 
been meeting with the engineering firm and pressing hard 
towards a completion date.  The goal is to have the new 
waterline operational by the end of May/first week of 
June.  
 

Please note however, in the interim, the watering ban will 
continue to remain in effect.  The Town will advertise via 
social media when the ban has been lifted. 
 

Thank you again for your cooperation and understanding.  

With you we look forward to project completion. 

UPDATE ON FIRE BAN 
 
Council would like to extend their sincere apprecia-
tion to Niverville residents for their cooperation in ad-
hering to the current Fire Ban.  Its been a long time 
since we experienced a dust bowl in the Red River 
valley. 
 
While we are anticipating/hoping for rain, the Fire 
Ban needs to remain in effect in the interim. 
 
Please check social media (www.whereyoubelong.ca) 
for the latest updates.  
 
Thank you again for your cooperation and under-
standing. 

TOWN OF NIVERVILLE 
 

NOTICE OF REGISTRATION OF PROSPECTIVE CANDI-
DATE FOR MUNICIPAL ELECTION 

 
Please be advised that a general municipal election will be held on 
Wednesday, October 24, 2018. 
 
Prospective municipal election candidates must register with the 
Senior Election Official (SEO) during the registration period be-
fore they may begin to accept contributions, incur expenses, fund-
raise or borrow money for their campaign. 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that I will be receiving candidate 
registrations for: 
   Mayor:        Between May 1, 2018 and September 18, 2018 
   Councillor: Between June 30, 2018 and September 18, 2018 

 
at Niverville Administration Office, 86 Main Street, Niverville, 
Manitoba, between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. (Monday 
to Friday). 
 
To obtain a registration form, please contact Audrey Neufeld, 
SEO, at 204-388-4600 ext. 102. 
 
 
Audrey Neufeld 
Senior Election Official 
Town of Niverville 

mailto:volunteers@nivervillefair.com

